MACA Zoom Meeting Minutes Sept. 1, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 7pm.  Online were directors: Nic Covey, Jenny Ferneding, Russ Ferneding, Dan Weinstein and officers: Frank Obermeyer, Tom Abare and Sue Zimmerman.
Police Report:  No report.

Cincinnati Rec. Com:  Vanessa Henderson: CRC is working on enrichment programs and homework packages. They are currently hiring. It was a strange summer and hopefully it will be better fall.

Approval of Minutes:  Minutes were approved as presented online.

President’s Report:  Frank thanked everyone for attending the meeting despite the difficulties without being in person. He would like suggestions of a location where we could have in person meetings.  Our numbers are down, and we miss the person to person contact. Send ideas to Frank or Sue.  Suggestions included the churches or event center. Last spring National Night Out was moved to October 6th. As of yesterday it is still happening, but Frank will check with Officer Bockenstette.  The signs for the taxi stand have been removed since they were not relevant. There is new signage to help locate public parking. Sandy Zimmerman and Dave Zimmerman are working on parking, and we are splitting the cost with Business Guild.
Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Abare said it has been a slow six months. Incoming was $45 and outgoing $5,000 for Mitt Mutts and the fall issue of the Grapevine. Current balance: $24,000. NSP fund will be coming in soon and will be increased for this year.
Community Survey: Nic Covey summarized the current survey results. So far 140 surveys have been turned in.  Respondents divided up by years on the hill came out as15 plus years 34.7%, 7-15 years 19.5%, 3-6 years 20.3% and 0-2 years 25.4%. The top priorities for living in Mt. Adams were the views, the quality of the neighborhood, the closeness of downtown and OTR. It appears that they are not a threat to the assets of Mt. Adams. Our cultural assets are on the top of minds, but may be under appreciated. Mt. Adams wants more restaurants, a market, and bakery.  Respondents eat out a lot 2-3 times a week. They want casual dining (93%) eat-in (83%) and fine dining (65%). Most important was the quality of neighbors, our architecture, and views.  The On the Hill group tried to reach out to all who live or work on the Hill.  If you haven’t returned a survey please do.  
Committee Reports:
Planning & Development: Steve Vogel. There was a hearing for a variance at 395 Baum- an empty lot. The examiner invited the applicant to reconsider their wish to proceed with the proposal.  Adams Edge has one space already rented.

MABA: Mary Margaret Kindel reported that the group has been doing a lot of watering. We are still planning a fall Clean-up, October 17 and a Luminary night coordinating with the Business Guild. Next Tuesday’s meeting will be at Banz Studio 221 McFarland between 3rd and 4th Streets downtown.
Clean, Safe & Attraction: Jenny Ferneding reported that we are not ignoring the homeless camp on Monastery and below and have reached out to Michelle Bockenstette.  But due to COVID, camps are not being cleared. Kudos to Tina Russo for her diligent watering of the Bridge. 
Membership: Jim Horrigan - There were three new lifetime members.

Community Life:  Margaret Mock: The Mt. Adams Walks will run through to Halloween. Remember masks and tours do safe distancing. Meeting Place is Sundays 1pm at the Bar and Grill.  We hope all the Hill will participate in the Holiday Spirit decorations this year. There is hope of doing Beaujolais Nouveau.
Community Improvement:  Tina Russo: Nic’s report was great. The On the Hill wants everyone’s input, and the group is so hard working. They have tried to get surveys to everyone including the art museum, the playhouse, Krohn, the churches and the businesses.
Other Reports:
NSP: Julie Dietz: Our current 2020 grant is in application for $6,078. Next year’s 2021 will be raised to $7,987. It is Mt. Adams turn to be part of the NSP review committee which happens once every 5 years. Mark Dietz has volunteered and more people are needed. 

Business Guild Meeting:  Maryellen Horrigan: There were 3 car break-ins on Monastery. There’s a new restaurant looking at Tavern and also a wedding gown place. Apartment rentals are hot on the Hill; Towne has almost no empties. The Michler and Michler building at Belvedere and Hatch has been sold. New apartments on Elsinore will be managed by Towne. Michelle Campbell is renting small offices in the old art gallery about the hairdresser on the corner of St. Gregory and Monastery. Art Walk – Art on the Hill- is September 12. There will not be a parade for Reindog due to not being able to get a permit, BUT there are plans in the works to have some type of festivities. There was a discussion about adding the Boy Scouts running campfires on Luminary night and for a small fee making something roasted and hot chocolate. There was a suggestion for small trolleys and carolers walking around. Scott Crowley is running for Recorder. 

Grapevine: Maryellen Horrigan & Sue Zimmerman:  The fall issue has been delivered. If you didn’t get one in the mail, let us know.  Extra copies are at the North Side, Bow Tie, Bar and Grill, and the churches.

Mt. Adams Yacht Club:  Julie Dietz:  September 22nd (rain dare 23) is Octoberfest celebration. It will be outside the Event Center. Resevations are required as it will be catered by Daveed’s with box lunches with two drinks. Guests pay $25.
Cincinnati Art Club: All meetings and shows are online. The yard sale made $3,000 for scholarships. Art on the Hill is Sept.12, 1-6 p.m.

Pilgrim Chapel:  no report

Holy Cross-Immaculata: Tina Russo thanked everyone for the virtual support of the Festival.

New Business: 

MACA Directors elections: Russ Ferneding has served two terms and there will be an election to fill the vacancy. The nominating committee will select candidate(s) and present the slate at the October meeting. The election will be at the November 3 meeting. The membership votes on Directors and then the directors elect the officers, who run yearly.
The Community budget is coming up and three different neighborhoods are granted capital expenditures are granted. It is due Oct. 23rd and Ideas are needed. There is no guarantee we will get one. 

There are problems with motorcycles in the middle of the night. Police are aware; it is a citywide problem. It is hard to control.  The police have a policy not to chase motorcycles due to dangers in a chase. However, if the group has congregated you could call the police.  Speed bumps on the Hill are not a possibility due to the fact that our street are not flat enough.
Meeting Adjourned at 8:05.

Submitted by Sue Zimmerman
